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RESPONSES TO TETRA TECH, INC., INFRASTRUCTURE SOUTHWEST GROUP  
Engineers for the proposed water transmission line 
Letter Dated January 20, 2000 
 
16-1 The concerns of the applicant are noted.  The CPUC understands that there may be obstacles to 

this alternative. Please also note that the Scoping Memorandum prepared by the CPUC 
Administrative Law Judge (dated March 16, 1999) specifically identified the prospect of the 
City providing water service as an issue to be addressed in the CPCN proceeding.  It is 
therefore deserving of examination in the SEIR. 

 
16-2  The City of Huntington Beach has expressed willingness to be the water purveyor to the Bolsa 

Chica Planned Community. In the City’s comments submitted in relation to the Draft SEIR, the 
City again expresses its willingness to be the water provider. 

 
16-3 The environmental impacts of Alternative 1 are evaluated in Section D. 
 
16-4 Correction made, thank you. 
 
16-5 Correction made, thank you. 
 
16-6 The text has been corrected, thank you for pointing out this discrepancy. 
 
16-7 The text has been changed to reflect this information, thank you. 
 
16-8 Correction made, thank you. 
 
16-9 Correction made, thank you. 
 
16-10 These figures have been updated in the Final SEIR based on information provided by Tetra 

Tech. 
 
16-11 The text of the Supplemental DEIR has been changed to reflect the OCSD restructuring. 
 
16-12 See response for comment 16-19 below. 
 
16-13 Noted. The CPUC anticipates that dewatering will be limited to nuisance water in particular 

areas. The text of the document has been modified to include the results of early geotechnical 
investigations in relation to possible dewatering. 

 
16-14 Noted. The text has been changed to rectify this error. 
 
16-15 See response to Comment 16-19, following. 
 
16-16 This opinion is noted.  However, the SEIR preparers believe that the mitigation measures 

recommended are appropriate for the emissions generated. 
 
16-17 Previously prepared geotechnical reports by Toro International for this project (and reviewed by 

GTC) did not address the entire pipeline route.  Additional geotechnical investigation for the full 
length of the pipeline and ancillary facilities would refine placement of the valves and other 
features planned for mitigation of seismic effects. 
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16-18 The “John Austin” referred to is an employee of Metcalf & Eddy, a subcontractor to the 
CPUC’s prime contractor, Aspen Environmental Group. 

 
16-19 The construction assumptions listed in Appendix 4 are appropriate for quantifying the emissions 

that would be generated from the construction of the water line. In fact, the equipment 
inventory was reviewed by Jon Austin of Tetra Tech on November 2, 1999.  

 
  The preparers of the SEIR do not agree that the 50 percent factor should be reduced. The 50 

percent factor for excavators represents the combination of the engine load factor plus the 
length of time each excavator would be used per eight-hour construction period. These 
assumptions are typical for the construction of a pipeline in an urban setting. However, it 
should be noted that the length of time that each excavator would be operational would be much 
less than the 50 percent factor. 

 
 


